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The object and purpose of the Association shall be the betterment of the health and welfare of mankind through the improvement 

of the environment. This shall be done by sponsoring state and regional meetings and publications,  by developing methods of 

measuring and evaluating achievements in environmental health, the establishment of a central point of reference and education 

material for the membership, the procurement of cooperation with other agencies and organizations, and such other activities as 

will lead to the greater efficiency and professional growth of the membership. 
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President’s Message Paul DePasquale, MPA, R.S. 
Stark County Health Department 

 I recently 

attended the National 

Environmental Health 

Association (NEHA) 

Conference in Grand 

Rapids, Michigan in early 

July and came away from 

it with many positives for 

environmental health and 

our association.  I had the 

opportunity to hear 

Representative Brenda Lawrence (D-Michigan) 

deliver the conference keynote address that had 

some very interesting and encouraging news.  She 

introduced new federal legislation a few months ago 

called the Environmental Health Workforce Act of 

2017.  She stated that this legislation is an important 

step on the journey to ensuring that every American 

family is protected through capable public servants 

who are experts at preventing and responding to 

outbreaks such as a global pandemic. Rep. 

Lawrence believes that to have a strong public 

health system we need a strong environmental 

health workforce.  

 The Environmental Health Workforce Act 

of 2017 will: 

 1. Direct the US Secretary of Health and 

 Human Services (HHS), in conjunction 

 with relevant stakeholders, to develop 

 model standards, guidelines, and 

 technical assistance for credentialing 

 environmental health workers. 

 2. Direct HHS to develop a 

 comprehensive environmental health 

 workforce plan that identifies and 

 addresses ways to strengthen the 

 environmental health workforce. 

 3. Direct the Comptroller General of the 

 United States to examine and identify 

 best practices in 6 states related to 

 training and credentialing requirements  for 

 environmental health workers. This report 

will compare the best practices of 3 states that 

currently have credentialing requirements 

(Maryland, Ohio, and Washington) and 3 states that 

do not have such requirements (Michigan, Indiana, 

and Pennsylvania). 

 We all should support this legislation and 

applaud Representative Lawrence for her leadership 

and support of environmental health.  In Ohio, the 

abolishment of the RS Board and the future of the 

Registered Sanitarian and Sanitarian-In-Training 

credentials are issues that many OEHA members 

feel very deeply about.  This federal legislation 

could have an impact on the future of our 

credentials.      

 One of my responsibilities at the conference 

was to attend affiliate meetings with other state 

association presidents and share thoughts, ideas, 

and experiences.  I was very encouraged to find that 

OEHA’s structure, policies, and member 

commitment to the organization is second to none 

and we are in very good shape fellow members.  

However, we can always find areas to improve and 

one of them is membership. 

 We can and should try to increase OEHA 

membership.  Membership currently stands at 545 

members.  This number typically increases as 

people sign up for Fall Conferences.  Usually we 

see an increase of around 30 or more members 

during the conference registration period.  

Currently, there are around 1400 Registered 

Sanitarians and Sanitarians-In-Training in Ohio.  I 

think we can increase our membership to 900, but 

it’s up to each and every one of us to do it.  I 

challenge each member, all 545 of us, to recruit one 

person this year from your office that isn’t a 

member and encourage them to join.  If each one of 

us recruits one, we will exceed our goal and 

beyond. To help in your recruiting efforts, here are 

some benefits to being a member: 

 Continuing Education – advance your career by 

attending educational conferences. OEHA puts 

on five (5) quality conferences a year at a  
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       discounted member rate.  

 Ohio Journal of Environmental Health – is an 

excellent source for timely Ohio EH 

information.  Members receive this journal 4 

times per year. 

 Legislative Updates – OEHA members receive 

e-bulletins with the latest news and action items 

on issues that are critical to environmental 

health. 

 President Updates – members receive e-

bulletins monthly highlighting the most recent 

and relevant EH and OEHA news delivered to 

your email. 

 Leadership Development – OEHA started an 

EH Leadership class last year. 

 Be an EH Advocate – Contribute to OEHA’s 

increasing efforts to be a champion for 

environmental health professionals on vital 

policy and legislative issues by joining an 

OEHA committee or becoming a committee 

chair. 

 Connect with other EH professionals – When 

you become a member of OEHA, you join a 

network of professionals who are committed to 

advancing and protecting the field of 

environmental health. 

 Finally, I would like to leave you with a 

reminder to take advantage of all that OEHA has to 

offer including scholarships, education, professional 

development, and networking. This is your 

association and it is only as good as you make it. 
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 I am privileged to 

be serving as the 

Southeast District 

Director, and with that, 

have been asked to 

provide a brief 

introduction.  I am 

working with our district 

planning committee and 

attending the monthly 

OEHA Board meetings.  

The Board is actively 

engaged in environmental health issues impacting 

our profession and communities, and being 

involved in these issues is an invaluable experience.  

I received my Bachelor of Science in Biology from 

Muskingum University, and Master of Public 

Health from the University of New England.  I 

currently work as an Environmental Health 

Program Manager for Licking County Health 

Department. 

 As the fall season approaches, so too do our 

OEHA district conferences.  The Southeast District 

Planning Committee has been working diligently 

over the past year to plan the upcoming SE 

conference that will be held at the Ohio University 

Inn & Conference Center in Athens.  Feedback 

regarding this conference location has been positive 

from both planning committee members and 

conference attendees, so we decided to have the 

conference here again this year.  Our conference 

agenda includes a wide array of topics spanning 

environmental 

health, including 

a keynote 

speaker 

addressing 

personal safety 

and awareness.  

Registration 

materials for the 

SE district 

conference have 

been sent out, 

and are now 

posted on the OEHA website.  If you have any 

questions about registering for our conference, 

please email me, or another planning committee 

member.  I hope to see you there! 

Featured District Director’s 
Message - Southeast 

Greg Chumney, MPH, R.S., REHS 
Licking County Health Department 
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Board of Sanitarian Registration Moving to Ohio 
Department of Health 
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 I am honored 

and privileged to serve as 

OEHA’s vice president 

this year.  In addition to 

having a full- time job as 

a sanitarian, I am also 

married with three 

wonderful children;  

Jacob, Gavin, and 

Cecelia at 9yrs, 13yrs, 

and 19yrs old 

respectively.  I am a native resident of Northeast 

Ohio.  With the exception of a few years in Florida, 

I have lived in Ohio all of my life.   

 I received my Bachelors of Science degree 

from Kent State University in 1997.  Over the past 

sixteen years I have been working as a public health 

professional gaining invaluable experience in a 

wide range of environmental health programs.  

 My public health career started at the Akron 

Health Department’s Housing Division in 2001.  I 

performed residential housing inspections, 

investigations, education and enforcement activity 

under the City of Akron’s Environmental Health 

Housing Code.  My housing experience at Akron 

really exposed me to the legal process and the 

importance of enforcement.  I prepared and filed 

more than three dozen search warrant and/ or 

complaint affidavits as well as provided expert 

testimony in dozens of court appearances.  I began 

working in the Food Safety and Recreational Water 

programs in Akron in 2009. 

 In January 2011, I began my career at 

Summit County Public Health (SCPH) as a result of 

the merger of three health departments in Summit 

County.  Currently I am a program coordinator for 

the Food Safety and Recreational Water programs 

at SCPH.  I am charged with coordinating 

educational opportunities for our staff and the 

public, program expansion and development, as 

well as special projects in the recreation water and 

food programs.  

 I have also worked in the Water Quality 

programs at SCPH conducting inspections on 

household sewage treatment systems (HSTS) and 

private water systems (PWS). 

 I participated in writing and executing the 

2015 SCPH grant proposal to the National 

Association of County & City Health Officials 

(NACCHO) for the Retail Food Regulatory 

Program Standards, Mentorship Program (Cohort 

5).  This application secured grant funding to 

further our agency’s progress toward conformance 

with the FDA Retail Food Standards Program.  

 In 2015, I participated in the Ohio 

Environmental Protection Agency (OEPA) 

accreditation process to certify the SCPH laboratory 

for microbiological analysis of drinking water.  I am 

also an OEPA accredited water quality analyst 

responsible for performing analysis of potable water 

by MMO-MUG for total Coliform and E.coli using 

Colisure (SM9223-B).  This year, in addition to 

potable water, our lab is testing all of our storm 

water and beach water samples as well.  Our lab is 

beginning an expansion effort to test for Nitrates/

Nitrites and heavy metals in drinking water and I 

am the collaborator in this project. 

 I believe in the value of having diversified 

work experience as I have worked in many EH 

programs.  This varied experience gives me a better 

professional perspective and helps me see the forest 

through the trees.  During my career I have been 

fortunate to work with and be mentored by some of 

the most talented professionals in public health. 

 I am continually impressed with the 

dedicated professionals I have met through this 

organization.  The planning committee and I are 

working hard to prepare for our 2018 AEC on April 

17th & 18th at the Doubletree in Worthington, 

Ohio.  I look forward to seeing you all there! 

Vice President’s Message Treva J. Stetson, R.S., REHS 
Summit County Public Health 
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A Message from the State Board of Sanitarian 
Registration 



Ohio Journal of Environmental Health 3rd Quarter 2017 

 

10 

Northwest District Conference  
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Northwest District Conference 
Agenda 
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Northwest District Conference 
Agenda 
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Northeast District Conference 
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Northeast District Conference 
Agenda 
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Northeast District Conference 
Agenda 
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Southwest District Conference 

The 2017 District Conference will be held 

on October 4-5, 2017, at the  Sinclair Ponitz 

Center in Dayton, OH. We have been able to 

negotiate a contract with Sinclair to keep our 

conference at their location for the next 3 con-

ferences. http://workforce.sinclair.edu/sinclair

-conference-center/ 

We are pleased to announce that we have al-

ready had our conference approved by the RS 

Board for a total of 12 CEUs over two days of 

a wide range of topics. This year, we have 

worked to develop sessions that can help to 

improve the foundations of environmental 

public health with a presentation on the basics 

of onsite sewage systems and one focusing on the reviewing plans for new food establishments. Other topics 

range from liquor permitting to public health marketing to vector control. 

We are also planning an after-conference meet up at 5PM on Wednesday, October 4th at the Warped Wing 

Brewery at 26 Wyandot St, in Dayton. Luckily, this location is within a reasonable walking distance of the con-

ference if you would prefer to take the trek by foot. 

 For more information, please contact Dustin Ratliff, District Director, at dratliff@wcchd.com or (513) 695-1271 

http://workforce.sinclair.edu/sinclair-conference-center/
http://workforce.sinclair.edu/sinclair-conference-center/
mailto:dratliff@wcchd.com
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Southwest District Conference 
Agenda 
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Southwest District Conference 
Agenda 
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Southeast District Conference 
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Southeast District Conference 
Agenda 
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Southeast District Conference 
Agenda 
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 OEHA monitors legislation related to 

public health closely.  This is mainly done through 

our lobbyists at Hicks Partners.  Our members are 

continually monitoring, reviewing and evaluating 

legislation. Representatives from Hicks Partners 

attend each of our board meetings and our Annual 

Education Conference.  We value our relationship 

with Hicks Partners tremendously, and we look 

forward to working with them for many years to 

come.  

 2017 Ohio Executive Budget Bill 

 https://www.legislature.ohio.gov/

 legislation/legislation-summary?id=GA132

 -HB-49 

 2017 Ohio House-Proposed Budget Changes 

 https://associationdatabase.com/aws/

 OEHA/asset_manager/get_file/154757?

 ver=150 

 Talking Points Regarding the Proposed 

Abolishment of the RS Board 

 https://associationdatabase.com/aws/

 OEHA/asset_manager/get_file/154813?

 ver=340 

 Opposition Testimony Regarding the 

Abolishment of the RS Board 

 http://www.ohioeha.org/aws/OEHA/

 asset_manager/get_file/155901?ver=238 

 House Bill 65- Regulate reviews of sanitarians 

who inspect restaurants   

 https://www.legislature.ohio.gov/

 legislation/legislation-summary?id=GA132

 -HB-65 

 House Bill 65 Testimony 

 http://www.ohioeha.org/aws/OEHA/

 asset_manager/get_file/150459?ver=324 

Legislative Updates 
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Educational Opportunities 

September 19-20, 2017: SE Fall Conference 

Athens, Ohio 

 

October 2-3, 2017: HIA Practitioner Workshop 

Washington, D.C. 

 

October 4-5, 2017: SW Fall Conference 

Dayton, Ohio 

 

October 10-11, 2017: NE Fall Conference 

Wadsworth, Ohio 

 

October 12-13, 2017: NW Fall Conference 

Sandusky, Ohio 

 

Open Positions (Posted after 8/1/17 to the OEHA website 

with an opening of at least 9/8/17 as of 9/6/17) 

 

Environmental Health Director 

Geauga Public Health 

 

Public Health Sanitarian 

Hamilton County Public Health 

 

Accreditation Specialist 

Ross County Health District 

 

Environmental Health Sanitarian 

Warren County Health District 

 

Registered Sanitarian or Sanitarian-In-Training 

Licking County Health Department 

 

Sanitarian/Sanitarian-In-Training 

Fayette County Health District 

 

Health Commissioner 

Salem City Health District 

 

Sanitarian Program Manager 

Cuyahoga County Board of Health 

We Remember 

 

Warren Wissman - 1936-2017   

Warren served public health for 28 years retiring 

from Lake County Health Department.   

Announcements 
Have a grant, educational opportunity, 

move,  promotion, or other announcement 

you would like to share?  Please email a 

member of the publications committee.  
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From the Vault: A re-publication of 

archived journal articles 

This article was 

originally published in 

the Journal in 1954 vol. 9 

no. 4 pg. 148 
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(1954). Fall meeting notes. The Ohio Sanitarian, 9 (4), 148. 
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Body Art 

Sarah Badenhop, R.S. 

Columbus Public Health 

 

Campground 

Eric Cherry, R.S. 

Huron County Health Department 

 

Food 

Christina Ritchey Wilson, JD, R.S. 

Columbus Public Health 

 

Healthy Homes 

Christine Stelzer, R.S. 

Erie County Health Department 

 

Lead 

Joshua A. Niese, R.S.. 

Toledo - Lucas County Health Department 

 

Private Water Systems 

Randy Ruszkowski, R.S. 

Stark County Health Department 

 

Sewage 

Laura Kramer Kuns, R.S., REHS 

Kramer Kuns Consulting, LLC 

 

Solid Waste 

Chuck De Jonckheere, R.S. 

Hamilton County Public Health 

 

Swimming Pool, Spa, and Special Use Pool 

Barry Grisez, R.S. 

Cuyahoga County Board of Health 

 

Vector Control 

Scott Pozna, R.S. 

Lorain County Health Department 

 

Archives 

Melissa Adams,  R.S. 

Delaware General Health District 

 

Constitution & By-laws 

Ken Sharkey, R.S. 

 

Exhibits 

Shannon Self, R.S. 

Delaware General Health District 

 

Professional Development 

Adam R. Howard, R.S., REHS 

Delaware General Health District 

 

Resolutions 

Jennifer Wentzel, MPH, R.S. 

Public Health - Dayton & Montgomery County 

 

Website 

Garrett Guillozet, R.S., REHS, AEMT 

Franklin County Public Health 

 

Auditing 

Robert Hasenyager, MS, R.S. 

Summit County Health Department 

 

Awards & Recognition 

Gus Dria, R.S., REHS 

Canton City Health Department 

 

Finance 

Chad Brown, R.S., REHS, MPH 

Licking County Health Department 

 

George Eagle Scholarship 

Joe Ebel, MS, MBA, R.S. 

Licking County Health Department 

 

Membership 

Adam R. Howard, R.S., REHS 

Delaware General Health District 

 

Nominations & Elections 

Josh Niese, R.S. 

Toledo—Lucas County Health Department 

 

Public Affairs 

Stephan Ruckman, MPH, R.S. 

Worthington Schools 

 

Publications 

Adam R. Howard, R.S., REHS 

Delaware General Health District 

 

Concentrated Animal Feed Facility 

Jason Menchhofer, R.S. 

Mercer County Celina City Health Department 

 

Ohio Public Health Advisory Board 

Stephan Ruckman, MPH, R.S. 

Worthington Schools 

 

Ohio Public Health Partnership 

Chad Brown, R.S., REHS MPH 

Licking County Health Department 

 

Sewage Treatment System Technical Advisory Committee 

Dan Lark, R.S., REHS 

Lake County General Health District 

OEHA Committees & Chairs 
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